
SAFETY RECALL NOTICE 
 
 
Dear Fabtech customer: 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and 
Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 
 
Fabtech has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in a Pitman 
Arm. part number FT44039 for 2003-2008 Dodge 2500 and 3500 4WD and 1500 Mega 
Cab 4WD vehicles.   
 

 

!  I M P O R T A N T  ! 
 
 Your Pitman Arm is being recalled 
 
 You should contact Fabtech toll free at 877-432-2832 

to arrange for a replacement pitman arm exchange.  
M-F 7:00am-4:00pm PST. 

 
 

 
 
Why is a recall being 
conducted? 

Fabtech pitman arms sold in suspension systems and as 
replacement equipment for use on certain 2003-2008 Dodge 
2500 4WD, 3500 4WD and 1500 Mega Cab 4WD vehicles 
may contain a defect causing it to break away from the 
steering box. This will result in a total loss of steering control 
without prior warning.  Steering loss could result in a vehicle 
crash possibly resulting in property damage, injury or death. 
 

What are we doing 
about the problem? 

Fabtech will supply a new replacement pitman arm to you at 
no charge.  

  
What should you do?  Contact Fabtech directly at 877-432-2832. Fabtech has 

established selected Authorized Installers to process your 
vehicle. They will inspect your vehicle free of charge to 
identify if your vehicle has the pitman arm involved in this 
recall. If your vehicle has the pitman arm described in this 
recall it will be replaced at no charge to you. Contact Fabtech 
for an Authorized Installer in your area at 877-432-2832.  
 

  
 
 

 



What if you no longer 
own this pitman arm? 

Contact Fabtech at 877-432-2832 with the information of 
who owns the vehicles now. Fabtech will contact them 
directly once you provide the information.  

  
Who should you 
contact if you have 
further questions or 
concerns? 

Fabtech at 877-432-2832 M-F 7:00am-4:00pm PST 

 
 
If you have already paid to have your pitman arm replaced for this condition, you may be 
eligible for reimbursement of the charges you paid for the replacement, as applicable.  To 
learn more about what you need to do to obtain reimbursement, contact Fabtech toll free 
at 877-432-2832.   
 
If after attempting to have your vehicle repaired you believe you have not been able to 
have your vehicle remedied without charge and within a reasonable amount of time, you 
may submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration, 1200 New Jersey Ave., S.E., Washington, D.C., 20590; or call the toll-
free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to 
http://www.safercar.gov.   
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this safety recall may cause, but your safety is our 
first concern.   
  Sincerely, 
 
 
  Fabtech Industires  
  


